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             September 2021 Newsletter 
Dear all, 

A great big welcome back to those children returning to us after the summer, and a very warm welcome to all our new children and their families. We hope you all had a lovely summer. 
This term we still have many COVID-19 mitigations in place in order to keep all our children, staff and families safe and we are very grateful for your patience and understanding during this time. 
	MITIGATIONS  


The most recent guidelines outlines that schools/centres “should continue to apply the mitigations that were in place at the end of last term, with the exceptions of some modifications…”
These modifications are as follows:
• An updated policy covering self-isolation, contact tracing and testing – sent out via the ‘school app’.
The mitigations that will remain are:
· Regular environmental cleaning

· Regular hand hygiene – sanitisers throughout the Centre

· PPE for specific circumstances

· Face coverings for staff and parents/carers
· 3 separate entrance/exit points to ease congestion
Other mitigations in place:

· Staff LFD testing twice a week

· Ventilation – doors and windows to remain open

· Restrictions on visitors
	IF YOUR CHILD BECOMES UNWELL


· If your child is in the centre and they become unwell, they will be cared for in the normal way.
· If your child begins to display symptoms of COVID-19, we will contact you and you will be asked to come and collect them.
· In general, if your child displays symptoms of COVID-19 please immediately visit the NHS website. https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19 or call 0800 028 2816 to arrange testing. Please do not send your child to the centre if they are displaying symptoms of COVID-19.
I have added some helpful reminders below for your reference:
	REMINDERS:


To ensure the safety of all children, parents and staff can I remind parents of some very important procedures we have in place: 
· All adults (parents and staff) must ensure they maintain social distancing, and can I ask for everyone’s co-operation on this matter, particularly around drop off and pick up times. There are markings on the paths to ensure this 2 Metre distance and parents should wait until the person at the front has moved away before moving forward.
· All adults must wear a face mask/face covering when dropping off and picking up.
· If your child displays any COVID symptoms please keep them off, follow NHS advice and also call us to inform us of your child’s symptoms.

· All groups of children have now been allocated their session times to allow for a staggered drop off and pick up at all entrances and exits. Can I please remind all parents and carers to stick to these allocated times as this is to ensure we are following government guidance to keep everyone safe and reducing congestion. Thank you in advance for your support on this matter.

· If you need to pick up your child earlier than your arranged time please call the office and we will ensure a staff member is at their drop off/pick up point to meet you with your child.
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Can parents please inform the office of any absences to allow us to update our register.
	Annual Data Check


If any parents/carers have not returned the annual data check could they please do so in order for us to ensure we have the most up to date contact numbers and emergency information.

	Keyworker groups


All children have an individual Online Learning Journal which parents have access to and your child’s keyworker will be noted within this. This year we have more staff due to us delivering 1140 hours therefore some groups have more than one keyperson allocated in order to ensure all children are supported by a familiar adult throughout their session. If anyone has any queries on the content of this letter please call in and speak to a member of the management team who will assist you.
Can I also ask if parents could label their child’s jacket/jumpers and bags to avoid any loss of children’s belongings as we are finding that some children have similar belongings.

	Fundraising Event 


At Flowerbank we rely on fundraising to support any extra curricular activities within/out-with the Centre however due to the restrictions we have been unable to hold our usual very successful events alongside our families. To support the Centre some of the staff will be taking part in a fundraiser by either walking/running/cycling/riding 10KM over the September weekend and we would appreciate any donations or sponsors for the staff team. If any parents wish to take part they can share the photos with us to display alongside our photos on our social media platforms. As parents cannot yet come into the Centre, any donations/sponsor money can be passed in an envelope to the welcome person at your child’s drop off/pickup point. 
From the 21st of September to the 24th of September the children will be invited to take part in a Sponsored obstacle course or outdoor activity. We have attached a Sponsor Sheet for anyone who would like to take part and we ask that Sponsor Money is handed in no later than the 1st of October 2021. Thank you for your continued support.   

	Improvement Planning


We are in the process of completing our Improvement Plan for 2021-2022 and are currently finalising our Standards and Quality Report. We will be issuing some short questionnaires through your child’s learning journal and would really appreciate your assistance on helping us identify our improvement aims for this year and also gain your thoughts on how we are doing.

A copy of both plans will be available to view on the learning journals and our GLOW page once they are complete.

	Outdoor Learning


Due to the arrangements in place as a result of COVID-19, our garden areas are zoned off for each cohort/playroom/groups of children to ensure all children can access the outdoor space safely. Children will be outdoors as much as possible as per Government advice therefore can we ask that children are dressed appropriately for the weather every day.
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	Car Parking  and SAFETY IN THE CAR PARK


Where possible can parents please park in the surrounding areas out with our Centre car park to ease congestion and also to ensure all adults can maintain a safe distance from each other. 

If you are using the Centre car park can I please ask parents to follow the 5mph restrictions within the car park to ensure the safety of all users and visitors to the Centre. Can I also remind all parents we only have one disabled parking bay therefore please ensure this space is kept free for badge holders and avoid using this unless you are entitled to do so.
We have noticed an increase of parents/carers allowing children to walk across the car park which is a safety risk can I please ask that you use the pavement walkways and do not let children walk unsupervised as the car park can get very busy at times.
	Online Learning Journals


We would like to thank all parents/carers who engaged with the Online Learning Journals over the past year. We had noted an increase in parental involvement and love seeing all of your contributions and your children’s achievements. Can we ask that parents/carers continue to add to or comment on your child’s journal as this helps us to support home links with you during this time where parents/carers cannot enter the building. 
If you come across any difficulties accessing the Journals then please do not hesitate to contact a member of the Management Team.
**The Centre will be closed on Friday 17th September and Monday 20th September for the long weekend.**
A copy of the holiday arrangements for our children who attend on a term time basis is attached.
From Margaret and all the Staff at Flowerbank ECC
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Some of our Flowerbank ECC children will take part in a Sponsored Obstacle Course or Outdoor Activity to raise some funds for the Centre.  
Tuesday 21st of September – Friday 24th of September.

Sponsor Form

	Name
	Address
	Donation

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	



